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THE FOUR WAY TEST 
Of the things we think,  
say or do: 
 

1. Is it the TRUTH? 

2. Is it FAIR to all concerned? 

3. Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER 

FRIENDSHIPS? 

4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 

Weekly meetings on Thursdays at 

Hilton Barbados 

Needham’s Point, Aquatic Gap,

St. Michael  

at 12 p.m. 

 

P.O. Box 148B, Brittons Hill, 
St. Michael, Barbados 

                      www.clubrunner.ca/barbados  
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF BARBADOS  

WELCOMES ALL VISITING ROTARIANS AND GUESTS 

Mar 07 - Club Charter Date - 1962 - Club # 6798 

 

JULY 14 

THEME: ROTARY SERVING HUMANITY 

 

July 14, 2016 was the first Business Mee ng for the Ro-

tary year 2016-2017.  At this  me, reports were provid-

ed by Directors Winston Warren, Diana Douglin and PE 

Paul Ashby. These can be summarised as follows: 

Director Winston—Voca onal Service Director 

Director Winston reported that he is working with direc-

tor Neal Griffith youth service director to set up speakers 

from the senior members of the club to speak to the  

Interac   and Rotarac clubs at they mee ngs. He con-

firmed that the Club will be again hos ng the Pride of 

workmanship award in October and again awarding 3 

persons for they excellent service in the community 

 

Director Diana—Club Service Director 

Director Diana is in her report she confirmed that this 

year in keeping with the Legacy theme, the Club will fea-

ture some of its past  presidents s to speak to the club on 

their year in office to hear from the President the previ-

ous projects and ac vi es..  She also provided the Club 

with the Schedule of events for the current rotary year.,  

list of greeters and the Commi-ees and its members.  

Members were reminded to complete their ques on-

naires.  She confirmed that the arrangements at the Hil-

ton will con nue. 

 

President Elect Paul 

PE Paul as Chairman of the Fund Raising Commi-ee re-

ported that this year the Club will be hos ng its usual 

Carols by Candle Light in December together with two 

addi onal fund raisers namely a comedy show en tled 

“Let Muh Laugh” to be held on September 30, 2016 and 

a 5 star event in keeping with the Legacy theme and 

which will be held on or about February 2017. 

 

Dr. Winston Warren  Dr. Diana Douglin      PE Paul Ashby 

HIGHLIGHTS FROM FELLOWSHIP MEETING  
 

Our Secretary Rtn. Robert “Bobby” Morris on the job at 

last Thursday’s business mee ng.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DISTRICT NEWS 
[Extract taken from  the District 7030 website— http://
www.rotarydistrict7030.org/Stories/2016-handover-ceremonies-

around-district-7030] 

 

Over the last few weeks, Clubs across District 7030 have been 

conduc ng their respec ve handover ceremonies with dignity 

and flair.  Club Handovers serve as the ceremonial "passing of 

the torch" from one Club President to another to mark the 

start of a new Rotary Year. With it also comes new admin-

istra on of a club including a new club execu ve, the installa-

 on of a new Board of Directors and new commi-ee chair-

persons and member assignments. 

 While the official Rotary year ends on 30th June, many clubs 

host their handovers some mes several weeks prior to and 

aCer the date - mainly due to the factors involved with sched-

uling of the event itself. However, as is proper Rotary prac-

 ce, regardless of when a club's handover ceremony takes 

place, the new club president officially takes office on 1st July 

each year and assumes all rights and responsibili es of the 

posi on from then on and for the next year. 

  

The District would like to express profound congratula ons to 

all Club Immediate Past Presidents for a great year and wish 

the best to all newly appointed Club Presidents as we perse-

vere into 2016-2017 year under the banner of "Rotary Serving 

Humanity". 

 

 MEETING DETAILS—THURSDAY JULY 14, 2016 

SAA— PP Andrew Bynoe 

1. A-endance -  54.2% 

  

2. Raffle Proceeds -  $93.50 

  

3. Fines -  $153.00 

  

4.  Winner of the Raffle was  Rtn. PP Ron Davis 



 

  

 

The Legacy of the Rotary Club of Barbados 

 

In keeping with the above theme, the President has an-

nounced that this year’s presenta ons will be given to 

the Club by the Past Presidents of the Club.  Today, is the 

first of such presenta ons and is given by the first  

female president of our Club VP Brenda Pope who was 

also the 50th President of the Club. 
 

VP Brenda Pope [and PP Brenda]  

joined the Club on January 13, 

2005. She along with former 

Secretary Karen Smith were the 

first female members inducted 

to the Club. She was proposed 

by PP Algie Leacock. Her Classifi-

ca on is Financial Services - Risk 

Management. She became our 

first female President for the 

year 2011-12, our 50th Year. She has also served as Treas-

urer 2007-08, Director Voca onal Service 2008-09 and 

Director Community Service 2009-10. She has served on 

the following Commi-ees for 2014-15 Rotary Informa on 

Classifica on & Membership Development, Guest Speak-

er & Classifica on Talks, Fund Raising, and Drug Aware-

ness Commi-ees and currently she con nues to serve 

Fund Raising, Drug Awareness and Classifica on & Mem-

bership Development Commi-ees. . She was awarded the 

Paul Harris Fellowship in 2011 and is now a +1 Sapphire.  
 
 

Farewell to PP Per Dibber 

 
On July 01, 2013 Past President Per Dibber transferred 

membership to the Rotary Club of Barbados. He has 

served with the following clubs: 2005: Joined RC New Del-

hi Midtown 2007: Transferred membership to RC Brux-

elles Vesale 2009 - 2011: Director Interna onal Rela ons, 

RC Bruxelles Vesale, 2012 - 13: President RC Bruxelles Ve-

sale.He has been involved in several matching grant pro-

jects, the most recent involving Rotary clubs in 4 con -

nents to provide clean drinking water to 20 schools in 

Thailand. This was achieved through the RC Bruxelles Ve-

sale in conjunc on with RC Bangkok South. He received a 

Paul Harris Fellowship Award in 2013 and has served on 

the A-endance, Fellowship, Environment and Voca onal 

Service Commi-ees.  

 

We  wish him  safe travels and wish him all the best as he 

se-les in his new home. 

MEET OUR GREETERS 

 

Rtn. Dr. Tracy Archer 

 
Rtn. Dr. Archer joined the Club on January 16, 
2014 and her classification is medical services.  
She is the immediate International  Service Di-
rector having helped to organize another suc-
cessful Rotary Model United Nations Program 
which commenced in January 2016.  MUN is an 
educational simulation and academic competi-
tion in which students can learn about diploma-
cy, international relations, and the United Nations. MUN involves 
and teaches researching, public speaking, and debating, in addition 
to critical thinking, teamwork, and leadership abilities. Rtn. Dr. 
Archer continues to serve as a member of the Model United Nations 
Committee. 
 

Rtn Mark Wheeler 
Rtn. Mark Wheeler recently joined the 
Club and brings to it a wealth of 
knowledge based on his career in educa-
tion and his having lived in many coun-
tries globally including Europe and Africa.  
He currently sits as a Committee member 
of the Autism/ Dyslexia Committee. 

 

 

YOUTH SERVICE 

ROTARACT CLUB OF BARBADOS 

 

Report on Seminar on Wise Money 

Management 

The Rotaract Club of Barbados 

hosted a joint conference with JCI 

on July 16 2016.  Mr. Peter Aren-

der, Chief Investment Officer of 

Fortress Fund Managers gave a well 

researched lecture on the im-

portance of financial security and 

planning so as to achieve this secu-

rity. 

 

President, Rotaract Club of Barbados 

K. Trémaine Gilkes giving his opening remarks 

at the Seminar  
 

ROTARY FUN FACTS 

ABCDEFGHIJKLMNOPQRSTUVWXYZ 

SOME OF OUR MANY ACCRONYMS A—E 

AG - Assistant Governor;  

ADG - Assistant District Governor;  

ARRFC - Assistant Rotary Founda on Commi-ee; 

DG - District Governor;  

DGE—District Governor Elect;  

DGN—District Governor Nominee;  

EREY—Every Rotarian Every Year; 

Next week F - P 



 

  

UP-COMING EVENTS 

Mar 07 - Club Charter Date - 1962 

JULY  

July  28  A guest speaker will address the Club 

 

July 28  Greeters:  Rtn. PP Carl “Tony “ Williams 

and Rtn. Heather Tull  

 

AUGUST  

 

August 21: Annual Boat Picnic  

Announcements 

 

Wedding Anniversary  None for the week 

Rtn.  Randall and Ann Goddard  56yrs July 24, 1960 

 

Birthday - Rotarians  

Rtn Andrew Niven    July 23 

Rtn. Randall Goddard    July 24 

 

Birthday - Partners in Service  

Ferida Fernandes—PP Vic Fernandes  July 24 

 

Join Date Anniversary 

Treasurer Joel Brathwaite  10 yrs July 21, 2006 

PP Jerry Ishmael   1 7yrs July 22, 1999 

Rtn. Trevor Whitehall   18 yrs  July 23, 1998 

———————————————————————————- 

2017 CONFERENCES AND CONVENTIONS: 

 

ROTARY DISTRICT 7030 CONFERENCE & CONVENTION  April 26, 29, 

2017—  REPUBLIC OF TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO 

 

ROTARY INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION 

June 10—14 2017—ATLANTA, GEORGIA, 

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 

 

 

OBJECT OF ROTARY 

The Object of  Rotary is to encourage and foster the ideal of service as a 
basis of worthy enterprise and in particular to encourage and foster: 

FIRST:  The development of acquaintance as an opportunity  
  of service; 

SECOND: High ethical standards in business and professions,  

  the recognition and the worthiness of all useful occu 

  pations, and the dignifying of each Rotarian’s occupa 

  tion as an opportunity to serve society; 

THIRD:  The application of the ideal of service in each Rotar 

  Ian's personal, business and community life; and 

FOURTH: The advancement of the international understanding,  

  goodwill and peace through a world of fellowship of  

  business and professional persons united in the   

  ideal of service. 

Bulletin Editor:  Rtn. Fiona J. Hinds 

OUR GUESTS 

Jonathan Leacock - Son & Guest of Rtn. PP Algie 

Leacock 

Melissa Leacock - Daughter & Guest of Rtn. PP 

Algie Leacock 

Ted Isaac - Guest of Rtn. VP Brenda Pope 

Peter Arender - Guest of Rtn. PE Paul Ashby 

Ermine Darrow - Guest of Rtn. VP Brenda Pope 

Abbre Vashwani - Guest of Rtn. PP Andrew Bynoe 

 

ROTARY GRACE 
 
O Lord and giver of all things good 
We thank Thee for our daily food 
May Rotary friends and Rotary ways 
Help us to serve Thee all our days. 

INFORMTION ON THE ANNUAL BOAT TRIP 

 

The Club’s boat picnic is being scheduled for Sunday 

August 21. So far we have confirmed PDG David’s Ed-

wards, PP. Ron and PP John Cabral’s boats. The total 

capacity is 36.  

 

The  me for the picnic is 11.00am un l 4.00pm and we 

sail from the areas where each boat is docked. Please 

confirm your a-endance as a ma-er of urgency by 

12.00noon on Thursday, August 11 to PP Jerry via 

email to jerry@premierevents.com.bb. Remember the 

capacity is 36 and places will be allocated on a first re-

sponse first accommodated bases.” 

 

It is customary that the passengers on each boat pro-

vide their Food & Beverage. The Captains of each boat 

will contact each person on their boat regarding the 

menu.  

 


